
June 9, 2024 

 

 

Michael Schaffner 

1694 Pinebark Place 

Twinsburg, Ohio 44087 

 

 

Regarding: Ohio HB 319 

 

Chairman Cutrona, Vice Chair Gross, Ranking Member Somani, and members of the Health Provider 

Services Committee, thank you for allowing me to provide support testimony for HB 319; “The 

Conscientious Right to Refuse Act.” 

 

Despite the self-evident inalienable rights to life and liberty endowed to us by our Creator, despite the 

1st and 4th Amendments of The Constitution of the United States of America, despite the Nuremberg 

Code of 1947, despite the Civil Rights Act of 1964, despite the Religious Freedom and Restoration Act of 

1993, and despite the Universal Declaration on Bioethics and Human Rights of 2005 (UNESCO, Paris, 

France), corrupt and/or cowardly corporate and government officials jumped on the pharmaceutical-

captured corrupt-federal-regulatory money train and attempted to coerce and threaten Ohioans to 

inject ourselves and our families with an ineffective and unsafe toxic experimental biological gene-

altering cancer-causing substance during the fallout from The Great Lie of 2020. Our family did not 

submit to fear and tyranny. I pray yours didn’t either. 

 

Despite the above proven and known facts, Ohioans still need protection for the rights to which they are 

endowed and protection from those corrupt and/or depraved individuals that neither recognize nor 

respect those irrevocable, unalterable rights. 

 

I urge the committee members to please vote yes on HB 319. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Michael Schaffner 


